
 
Meeting   Minutes  

ETHS   IMPB   General   Booster   Meeting  
October   10,   2019  

  
Meeting   held   at   El   Toro   High   School.   A   quorum   being   present,   the   meeting   was   called   to   order   by   Yaprak  
Seymen-Teillet   at   7:05   pm   PST.  
Those   in   Attendance  
 
Board   Members:  
*President:   Yaprak   Seymen-Teillet  
*Recording   Secretary:   Amie   Parra  
*Treasurer:   Debbie   Reed  
VP   Operations:   Kurt   Heitman   and   Randy   Sellke  
Public   Relations   Officer:   TBD  
Website   Manager:   Melissa   Tiffin  
Marching   Band   Liaison:   Maureen   Macias  
Concert   Band   Liaison:   TBD  
Color   Guard   Liaison:   Mark   Floyd   &   Sandra   Fletcher  
Jazz   Band:   Gina   del   Rio  
Orchestra   Liaison:   Elizabeth   Cronin   and   Fidelma   Roberts  
Winter   Percussion   Liaison:   TBD  
 
Committee   Chairs:  
Food   Chairperson:   Mari   Paxton  
Uniform   Manager:   Barbara   Selke   and   Cathy   Huseby  
First   Aid   (RBR):   TBD  
Historian:   TBD  
Music   Program   Book   Chair:   Genevieve   Yelda   and   Student   Council  
Banquet   Chair:   Genevieve   Yelda   and   Student   Council  
Spirit   Wear:   Maureen   Macias   and   Barbara   Selke  
Field   Crew/   Prop   Building-   Marching   Band:   Brian   Leonard  
Field   Crew/   Prop   Building-   Winter   Percussion:   Brian   Leonard  
Field   Crew/   Prop   Building-   Winter   Guard:   TBD  
WGASC   Hosting   Chair:   TBD  
 
Parents:   
Debbie   Reed,   Gina   Del   Rio,   Kristin   Potter   Ramirez,   Kim   &   Mark   Seigler,   Dave   &   Cathy   Huseby,   Rose   Tullins,  
Nancy   Greenberg,   Mari   Paxton,   Mike   &   Christina   Kennedy,   Amie   Parra,   Yaprak   Seymen,   Barb   &   Randy   Selke,  
Jennifer   Davies,   Mike   Amidi,   Rick   Lambert,   Sandra   Fletcher,   Melissa   Tiffin,   Enrique   Abitia,   Elizabeth   Cronin,  
Verly   SerQuina,   Chizuka   Suzuki   Belser,   Michiyo   Okubo,   and   Korhan   Tekin,   Maureen   Macias  
  
Absent   Officers:  



● Parliamentarian:   Jill   Nogle  
● Ways   &   Means:   Rose   Dressler  
● VP   Administration:   Genevieve   Yelda  
● Band   Director:   Brandon   Miller  

 
President’s   Report  

● RBR-   Senior   Night   tomorrow   night   and   Serrano   8th   graders   will   join   us  
● Marching   Band-   Fundraiser   at   Brizio’s  
● Opportunity   Drawing   Dinner  
● November   Meeting   Dates:   

○ Executive   Board   Meeting-   11/4/2019   @   6:30pm  
○ General   Booster   Meeting-   11/7/2019   @7:00pm  

● Important   Dates:  
○ RBR-  

■ 10/11   Senior   Night/   8th   Grade   Band   Night  
■ 10/16   Brizio’s   Fundraiser  
■ 10/25   Disney  
■ 11/2   Don   Lugo   Comp  
■ 11/6   BandFest   @   LHHS  
■ 11/9   SoCal   Comp  
■ 11/13   Opportunity   Drawing   Dinner  
■ 11/16   Trabuco   Hills   High   School   Comp.  
■ 11/22-11/24   WBA   Comp   in   Fresno  

○ Other:  
■ 10/23   Fall   Concert  

● Please   submit   feedback   for   the   ballot   measure:  
○ SURVEY   AVAILABLE   ON   SVUSD   Website   under   resources,   Maureen   will   send   out   a  

Remind   with   a   link   to   the   survey.    Some   of   the   questions   have   to   do   with   the   performing  
arts   at   El   Toro.   

  
Directors   Remark  

● Competition   went   well,   kids   scored   about   what   he   thought   they   would   score.    They’ll   be  
working   on   their   performance  

● Concert   coming   up-   10/23   
 
Treasurer’s   Report  

● We   are   half-way   to   where   we   need   to   be   financially,   we’re   doing   better   than   last   year   at   this  
time.  

● Snap!   Raise   is   bringing   in   more   money,   please   invite   friends   and   family   to   contribute  
● Please   don’t   forget   to   turn   in   your   donations/   fees.  

 
 
 
 



Committee   Reports  
   VP   of   Administration  

●  
  
VP   of   Operations  

● Volunteers:  
○ Need   people   to   help   tomorrow   to   push   pit   onto   the   field  
○ Ayala-   more   volunteers   needed   for   pit   and   props.     Please   sign   up   on   Sign   Up.co m   
○ Pickup   Truck-   Must   be   able   to   tow   7-8,000lbs.  

● Props:  
○ Thanks,   to   the   Seigler   family!  
○ Close   to   being   finished!  
○ Fabric   is   being   hand-painted  
○ Columns   are   being   worked   on   this   Sunday.  
○ WBA   changed   certain   restrictions   on   prop   requirements  

  
   Public   Relations   Officer  

●   Online   communications,   if   you’re   interested   in   filling   this   position,   please   let   Yaprak   know  
  

Webmaster  
● DropBox-   Parents   are   taking   great   photos!    Please   add   them   to   the   dropbox   link   on   the   Music  

Website.    It’s   so   easy   to   add   them,   then   we’ll   share   them   onto   the   Facebook   pages.  
 

Ways   and   Means  
● Returning   Parents:  

○ Program   Books   are   being   printed,   should   be   able   to   pick   them   up   next   week  
● Senior   Night-   don’t   miss   it!  
● Snap!   Raise-   we   will   have   raised   about   $11,000   after   fees,   please   thank   your   friends   and  

family  
● Opportunity   Drawing-   Kids   will   be   selling   tickets   for   $10   each  

○ 1st   prize-   4   park   hopper   tickets   with   hotel   stay  
○ 2nd   prize-   4   park   hopper   tickets  
○ 3rd   prize-   2   park   hopper   tickets  
○ Will   begin   10/14   until   11/6  
○ Drawing   on   11/13   either   at   Fuddruckers   or   Dickies   BBQ   in   Foothill   Ranch  

● Brizio’s   Restaurant   Night   10/16-   save   the   date   and   come   hungry!  
  
Concert   Band   Liaison-    open   position,   please   see   Yaprak   know   if   you   are   interested  
 
Marching   Band   Liaison  

● Senior   Parents-  
○ Come   at   6pm   meet   @   Band   Room  
○ Ceremony   will   start   at   6:30  
○ 2   parents   needed   to   carry   balloon   track   onto   the   field  



● 8th   Grade   Night-   @   Football   Game  
● Football   Game-   this   friday   night-   our   last   home   game  

○ RBR   Will   be   performing   during   half-time.  
○ Leadership   call   time   is   at   4pm,   the   rest   of   the   band   should   arrive   at   5pm  

● Donations-   if   you’re   not   sure   if   you’ve   paid,   please   check   with   Debbie   Reed.    Fresno   Trip   Fee  
due   soon-   this   will   cover   the   hotel,   transportation,   and   food  

● Band   Fest-   11/6  
○ At   Laguna   Hills   High   School  
○ Tickets   will   go   on   sale   soon,   we   will   get   a   small   percentage   of   proceeds   from   each   ticket  

we   sell  
● Last   Competition-  

○ We   did   well,   about   how   Mr.   Miller   thought   we   would  
● Water   Bottles-  

○ Chaperones,   please   help   make   sure   all   the   water   bottles   stay   with   the   kids  
● Ayala-  

○ Call   time   8:30-   long   day!  
○ Will   serve   lunch   to   the   kids.  
○ Kids-   bring   either   a   dinner   or   $   to   purchase   dinner  
○ Parking:  

■ Limited,   but   there   is   a   link   on   our   website   to   go   to   their   website   to   know   where   to  
park  

○ Look   for   Buddy   Gift   requests  
○ Show   Shirts-  

■ Parent   Show   Shirts-   orders   will   close   10/13  
■ Other   Shirts   and   apparel   will   close   soon   after  

○ RBR   Banquet-  
■ Dec.   13th,   at   Buffalo   Wild   Wings,   more   details   will   come  

○ Photos-   please   send   pics   to   the   drop   box   link   on   our   Music   Website.  
https://www.dropbox.com/request/oVgkbF0K0I6b4N3eE5yE  

● Fresno  
○ Working   on   reserving   a   practice   field  
○ Hotel-   

■ The   hotel   is   brand-new,   call   Maureen   @   (949)525-1590   if   you   would   like   the   link  
to   book   a   reservation.    The   hotel   is   new,   so   you   couldn’t   call   and   schedule   it   on  
your   own   because   it   hasn’t   opened   yet  

■ Our   rate   is   about   $130/night  
○ We   will   perform   in   Kingsburg,   you   can   also   look   for   a   hotel   close   to   there  
○ Bring   gloves,   it   gets   cold   at   night   along   with   umbrellas   and   ponchos.  
○ Freshmen   Parents-   kids   are   safe,   they’re   good   kids,   and   there   are   so   many   precautions  

we   take   to   make   sure   our   kids   are   watched   and   cared   for.    It’s   a   great   experience   for   the  
kids.    All   we   do   leads   up   to   this.  

○ We   recommend   you   come   with   us   and   watch   the   kids.    It’s   SO   much   fun   to   participate,  
watch,   and   support   our   kids.  

https://www.dropbox.com/request/oVgkbF0K0I6b4N3eE5yE


○ Volunteers   needed   to   bake   and   bring   snacks-   please   check   the    sign-up   link    on   the  
Music   Website  

● Food-   Thank   you,   Mari!  
○ For   this   Saturday’s   competition,   we   are   asking   for   more   dry   snacks.    Would   you   please  

consider   donating?  
○ Donations   can   be   brought   to   the   school   on   Saturday   morning-   Mari   will   be   here   at   11:00  

■ Fruit   snacks,   chips,   grapes,   apples,   cuties,   string   cheese,   brownies,   cookies,   etc.  
  
Guard   Liaison  

● Silks   have   arrived,   and   are   being   sewn.    The   opening   silks   will   be   ready   for   Ayala.   The   next  
silks   will   be   ready   for   Don   Lugo  

  
Jazz   Band   Liaison  

● Nothing   to   report   yet  
  
   Orchestra   Liaison  

● Concert   attire:  
○ Order   has   been   submitted,   will   likely   take   about   3   weeks  
○ We   will   keep   you   updated,   and   let   you   know   where   to   take   clothes   to   get   hemmed  
○ They   will   not   have   concert   attire   for   the   Fall   concert-   Mr.   Miller   will   tell   the   kids   what   he’d  

like   them   to   wear.  
● Bake   Sale-   possibly,   we   need   to   confirm   that   there   will   be   an   intermission  

○ *Sign-up   here:    https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/2875861/false#/invitation  
● Fund   Raising:  

○ Greenery   Sales-   will   be   selling   wreaths   and   sprays,   can   order   and   deliver   to   anyone’s  
home   within   the   US  

○ Sales   will   last   2-3   weeks,   items   will   arrive   close   to   Thanksgiving.  
  
Winter   Percussion   Liaison  

●  
  
Other   Business  

●  
  
  
Upcoming   Meetings:  
Next   Meeting   in   Band   Room  
o     November   4th   @   6:30pm   for   Board   Members   only  
o     November   7th   @   7:00   for   General   Members   only  
  
  
 Executive   Board   Meeting   Adjourned   at   7:58pm.  
Submitted   by   Recording   Secretary,   Amie   Parra  

https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/2875861/false#/invitation

